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Response to Order Directing Filing

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and for its response states:

1.
On July 11, 2003, the Heart of America United Way, Inc. (HAUW) filed a request that the Commission designate the 2-1-1 dialing code for access to community information and referral and volunteer services, and to designate it as the holder of that number in sixteen counties.


2.
On August 22, 2003, the Commission directed Staff to develop a notice concerning that application, as well as a list of entities that should receive notice.

3. Appendix A is the Staff’s proposed notice of the application.  

4. Staff proposes that the following entities should receive the notice:

Appendix B – Presiding Commissioners in the 16 counties

Appendix C – Mayors of county seats, mayors of cities with populations of 10,000 or more located in Jackson County, and mayors of cities with populations larger than the county seats in the other 15 counties.

Appendix D – Regional Libraries in the 16 counties

Appendix E – Directors of the following state agencies with regional branch offices in the 16 counties (Department of Social Services, Department of Health, Department of Mental Health, State Emergency Management Agency)

Appendix F – Entities in Yahoo’s Yellow Page listing for “Social Services” for the 16 county seats plus Belton, Cameron and Hamilton.

Appendix G – incumbent local exchange carriers operating in the 16 counties


The Staff also proposes that the notice should be sent to all competitive local exchange carriers (because there is no county by county listing of where CLECs operate).


5.
Appendix H is a membership list for the HAUW.  The Staff is uncertain whether these organizations should also receive notice of the application and requests HAUW to address in its response, due no later than September 22, 2003, whether its members should receive notice of the application.


6.
The Staff also proposes that the Commission direct its Public Information Office to make notice of the application available to the members of the General Assembly representing residents of the 16 counties and to news media serving residents of the 16 counties.


WHEREFORE, the Staff proposes the notice of application and lists of recipients attached to this response.
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